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Annual Certification 

As of Tuesday, February 21, the numbers of libraries that have completed this annual task are 

as follows: 

Academic Libraries     23 Certified 

Public Libraries    198 Certified 

School Libraries (district)  130 Certified 

Special Libraries     19 Certified 

IHLS Total 370 Certified with 154 libraries left to complete 

certification. 

All libraries have been contacted at least once via e-mail and phone call follow-up will now 

begin.  The deadline for the completion of the certification and the ILLINET Interlibrary Loan 

Traffic Survey is March 31, 2017. 

 

Membership Updates 

Since the last report, site visits have been made to the following libraries:  

January 25th       Cutler Public Library     Ellen Popit and Chris Dawdy to discuss the library’s 

participation in resource sharing and the Wal-Mart Grant. 

February 9th      Tilden Public Library     Ellen Popit and Chris Dawdy to visit the new library 

location and discussing the library’s participation in resource sharing and the Wal-Mart Grant. 

February 14th      New Baden Public Library     Ellen Popit for a discussion with the library 

director. 

February 16th      Witt Township Public Library   Ellen Popit and Chris Dawdy to discuss the 

library’s participation in resource sharing and the Wal-Mart Grant. 
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February 16th     Ramsey Public Library     Ellen Popit and Chris Dawdy to discuss the library’s 

participation in resource sharing and the Wal-Mart Grant. 

February 21st      East St. Louis School District     Ellen Popit and Chris Dawdy to discuss the 

district’s readiness to reapply for system membership.  Site visits were done at four schools.   

February 21st      East St. Louis Community College   Ellen Popit and Christ Dawdy to visit the 

reopened facility and acquaint the new director with system services. 

 

Centreville Public Library 

Despite numerous attempts via phone, e-mail, and the U.S. Mail, we have not been able to 

have any meaningful communication with the Centreville Public Library Board of Directors or 

the Mayor.  At their meeting on February 6, 2017, the Membership and Policy Committee voted 

to recommend suspension of this library to the full board.  A written notification of this action 

was sent to the board president and the mayor of Centreville and to date, there has been no 

response.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Submitted by Ellen Popit, IHLS Staff 
February 22, 2017 

 




